
Time began: 10.50 pm 
Time ended: 10.55 pm 

 
LITTLEOVER WARD COMMITTEE  
23 June 2010 
 
Present: Councillor Mike Carr (Chair), Cllr. Eric Ashburner and Councillor Les 
Allen  
 
06/10 Apologies for Absence 
NONE 
 
07/10 Late Items Introduced by the Chair 
There were no late items. 
 
08/10 Declarations of Interest 
NONE. 
 
09/10 Minutes of the previous meeting  
The minutes of the 21 April 2010 ward committee were approved and agreed 
as an accurate record of the meeting. 
 
10/10 Derby City Council Funding Allocation 2010/11 and 
re-allocation of 2009/10  
 
The Ward Committee approves the recommended allocation of funds of the 
Littleover Neighbourhood Board for the following purposes.  

 
Project Amount Date agreed/Source 
Derby City Council Youth Service 
Funds to contribute to a summer holiday programme of 
activity in Littleover, Blagreaves and Mickleover wards.  
 

£1,254 23 June 2010 
 
Highways, Safer and 
Youth 

Derby City Council Youth Service 
Funds to contribute to the Littleover and Blagreaves 
community fun day.  
 

£2,000 23 June 2010 
 
Highways, Safer and 
Youth 

Heatherton Community Centre 
Funding for the purchase of an interactive white board to 
be used at the community centre. Funding to be released 
upon meeting the following conditions: 

• Provision of proof of adequate insurance 
• Provision of 3 quotes 
• Applicant to contribute to the cost 

 

£2,000 23 June 2010 
 
Community Budget 

Be Inspired – Littleover in Bloom 
Funding to contribute towards a local and citywide 

£220 23 June 2010 
 



celebration event. £220 allocated, however, £200 to be 
paid to Littleover in Bloom for a local celebration and £20 
to contribute to a city wide event.  

Highways, Safer and 
Youth 

Crime Prevention Team – Derby Community Safety 
Partnership  
The Board recommended approval of £1,000 towards the 
project for a 12 week trial period with a target of the project 
assisting at least 20 properties in the Littleover ward. The 
Board to then re-consider allocation of a further £2,000.  
 

£1,000 23 June 2010 
 
Community budget 

Total Spent £6,454  
 
Funds allocated at the Ward Committee 
 

Total spent – Community Budget -  £2,000 
Total spent – Highways, Safer, Youth £4,474 
Total spent – Highways £nil 
Total Spent  £6,454 
  

 
Funds spent to date 
 

Total spent – Community Budget -  £5,000 
Total spent – Highways, Safer, Youth £4,474 
Total spent – Highways £nil 
Total Spent  £9,454  
  

 
The Ward Committee approved the recommendation of the Board to re-
allocate the funding awarded in 2009/10 for improvements to name plates and 
street furniture - £1,350 and additional cycle storage - £1,000. This amount to 
be added to the 2010/11 Littleover Highways and Transport budget. 
 
 
Funds Remaining 
 

Community Budget -  £1,000 
Highways, Safer, Youth £5,526 
Highways and Transport £12,350 
Total Remaining  £17.876 
  

 
 
Resolved  
That the allocation of funds set out be approved by the Ward Committee 
 
 
Signed……………………………………………………….. 
Date…………………………………… 


